
I oppose House Bill 3063.  
 
I believe a one size fits all approach does not take into consideration children and people who may be 
susceptible to vaccine injury or triggering of inflammation and auto-immune related disorders. We have 
reached a point where it is possible to test for such abnormalities, including impaired detoxification 
pathways, which may make it difficult for some people's bodies to safely eliminate the amount of toxins 
entering the body from routine vaccinations. I am not opposed entirely to vaccines, however, there have 
not been enough (non-biased) studies on vaccine safety to justify the quantity of vaccines in the current 
recommended schedule. We cannot continue to blindly treat everyone's body the same and allow there 
to be casualties as a normal part of the process of this so called "war on communicable disease".  
 
In addition, the fear mongering interwoven in the marketing campaign to convince Americans that more 
vaccines are the only way to save humanity is unacceptable. They use statistics from countries where 
lack of sanitation and nutritional deficiencies play a huge role in the outcome of a disease in order to 
justify the need to vaccinate. Most of the public is completely unaware of the existence of the National 
Vaccine Injury Compensation Program or the fact that the Supreme Court has ruled that vaccines are 
"Unavoidable Unsafe". Some of the public also blindly believe the false statement that vaccines are 
100% effective 100% of the time and for life. The people who are the most emotionally fueled to repeat 
vaccine rhetoric and have the most disdain for anti-vaxxers tend to be the most uninformed citizens 
who get their information from mainstream news, which we know is in the pockets of Big Pharma. The 
media is allowed to paint a picture of those that question or choose to refrain from the vaccine schedule 
as followers of ignorant celebrities whose only claim is that vaccines indeed directly cause autism. The 
truth we are finding is that it is a cumulative total load of toxins that tip some children over the edge 
towards something like autism. I know children who have had zero vaccines yet have manageable 
diagnosis of being on the autistic spectrum. These children were exposed to other environmental toxins 
combined with their genetic susceptibility, which tipped them towards the autistic spectrum. I can only 
imagine their fate had their parents chosen to vaccinate. They would most likely be severely damaged 
and not able to continue with a normal life.  
 
Taking away a parent's right to choose is unconstitutional. Allowing giant corporations to decide what 
needs to be injected into human bodies, while they stand to make a profit, is immoral! 
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
 
Candice Worthan 
Bend, Oregon 
 


